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24 April 2024 - Further to the 

guidelines issued by the Iraq 

Government in October 2023, under 

the Council of Ministers Resolution No. 23527 of 2023, covering the measures for reforming the tax 

system, the Iraqi Prime Minister’s Office has issued in March 2024 an Executive Order establishing a 

Supreme Committee (“SC”). 

As expected under the terms of the tax reform, the SC will be responsible for general oversight of the 

implementation of the provisions prescribed under the tax law reform by providing guidance and 

recommendations to the department of General Commission for Taxes (“GCT”) and other relevant 

authorities.  

In particular, it is expected that the SC will be actively coordinating with the GCT to achieve uniformity 

with the Council of Ministers Resolution No. 23527 of 2023. The SC will specifically supervise and 

monitor changes in the tax rates imposed, tax bases, and tax collection methods, alongside ensuring 

effective automation and governance procedures to tax administration and accounting. We also expect 

guidelines on the tax audit methodology and implementation to be issued in a near future. 

The creation of the SC, through the issuance of this Executive Order is seen as step towards an effective 

implementation of the provisions of the tax law reform which is welcomed and shall lead to further 

clarity and certainty for taxpayers.  

In the long run, the role of the SC will be developed to ensure continuous enhancement of the 

regulations and administrative processes in Iraq, including – supervision of procedural changes, 

evaluating steps in the reforms, and assessing its practical impact as well as developing sustainable 

solutions and strategic proposals.  



 
 

 

Notice 

The above is only a brief summary of the current update, is valid at the time of circulation and is based 
only on information currently available in the public domain which is subject to change. This alert has 
been written in general terms and does not constitute any form of advice or recommendation by 
Deloitte and therefore cannot be relied on to cover specific situations; application of the principles set 
out will depend upon the particular circumstances involved and we highly recommend that you obtain 
professional advice before acting or refraining from acting on any of the contents of this publication. 
Deloitte accepts no duty of care or liability for any loss occasioned to any person acting or refraining 
from action as a result of any material in this publication. 
 
Deloitte and Touche Middle East would be pleased to advise readers on how to apply the principles set 
out in this publication to their specific circumstances. Deloitte accepts no duty of care or liability for any 
loss occasioned to any person acting or refraining from action as a result of any material in this 
publication. 
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